
THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY 
SPECIAL MEETING 

        May 28, 2025 
 

 
Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
The regular meeting of the Landis Sewerage Authority was called to order by Chairman 
Reuben at 9:00 a.m. The following members were present at roll call: Miranda, Angelo 
and Reuben were present. Barse and Headley were absent. 
 
Proper notice was given to all members in accordance with the by-laws. 
 
Chairman Reuben stated that public notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public 
Meeting Act, has been given in the following manner: 
 

1. Posting written notice in the lobby entrance of the Authority. 
2. Delivering notices to the offices of the Daily Journal and The Press. 
3. Filing written notices in the offices of the Authority and City Clerk. 

 
Also present: Anthony K. Tobolski  Executive Director 

Tyler E. Seifrit, P.E.  Authority Engineer 
  Raymond Torres  Office Coordinator 
  Carol A. Ricci   Executive Assistant 
    
 
The Chairman asked if there were any general public comments or comments on the 
proposed Resolutions. There were none. 
 
Resolutions: 
 
It was moved by Miranda and seconded by Angelo that Resolution No. 2025 – 44, “A 
Resolution of the Landis Sewerage Authority authorizing a special meeting to re-
advertise for bids for the Little Robin Pump Station Improvements pursuant to the Local 
Public Contracts Law, N.J.S.A. 40A:11-1 et seq…” be adopted.  Roll call:  Miranda, 
Angelo and Reuben voted “yes”. 
 
Executive Director 
 
Anthony Tobolski stated that he is asking for re-advertisement of the Little Robin Pump 
Station re-hab project. The reason for the special meeting is that the I-Bank grant we are 
receiving requires that we award the bid before June 30th so obviously we could not wait 
until the June 2nd meeting to advertise. At the bid opening held on Thursday, May 22nd, 
we received no bids due to the BABA (Build American Buy American Act). Contractors 
could not find American Built variable frequency drives, generators or pump controllers 
in time for the bid and would not risk bidding with no assurance of getting paid for those 
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products. We have expectations that they will be able to get prices given the extra time 
afforded with the re-advertisement. 
 
Adjournment:    
 
At 9:03 a.m. there being no further business to come before the Board, it was moved by 
Miranda and seconded by Angelo that the meeting be adjourned. Roll call:  Miranda,  
Angelo and Reuben voted “yes”. 
 
     THE LANDIS SEWERAGE AUTHORITY 
 
 
                                                            ____________________________________ 
     RYAN R. HEADLEY, Secretary 


